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Special Town Meeting February 2, 2022 

 
The First Selectman, Rudy Marconi, called the meeting to order at 7:30 pm in the large conference room of Town 
Hall.  Mr. Marconi asked the audience to stand and recite the Pledge of Allegiance. 
 

R. Marconi stated that the first order of business was to appoint a Moderator.  John Katz, Ridgebury Road, moved 
and Selectwoman M. Kozlark seconded the motion to appoint Ed Tyrrell Moderator for the Special Town 
Meeting.  The “Aye” votes were unanimous and Ed Tyrrell was appointed Moderator. 
 

Moderator Ed Tyrrell called the meeting to order and requested a motion to appoint a secretary.  John Katz, 
Ridgebury Road, moved and Andrew Neblett, Ashbee Lane, seconded the motion to appoint Wendy Gannon 
Lionetti, Town Clerk, secretary.  The “Aye” votes were unanimous and Wendy Gannon Lionetti was appointed 
secretary. 
 

Moderator Ed Tyrrell read the legal notice of the meeting that appears on page 407, to consider approval of the 
use of $344,480 of ARPA funds to purchase home Covid tests kits. 
 

The Moderator then asked for a motion to approve.  S. Connelly moved and B. Manners seconded the motion to 
approve the use of $344,480 of ARPA funds to purchase home Covid tests kits for Ridgefield residents. 
 

Russ Porter, 14 Pilgrim Hill Road, stated he approved the use of the ARPA funds for this purpose and thanked the 
BOS for executing the plan to distribute the test kits to Ridgefield residents in such a timely manner. 
  

Mr. Tyrrell called for a vote on the motion to approve the use of the ARPA funds.  The “Aye” votes carried 
unanimously and the motion was approved. 
 

J. Katz moved and B. Manners seconded the motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:35 pm.  Motion carried 
unanimously and the meeting was adjourned. 
 

Respectfully submitted, Wendy Gannon Lionetti, Town Clerk 


